
																																		

																																																																																																					
																																																																																																		 

NATIONAL	POETRY	DAY	SET	FOR	MASS	CELEBRATION:	 

NATIONWIDE	EVENTS	ANNOUNCED 

  

News for release: Monday 17th September 2018: National Poetry Day, the world’s 
biggest 24-hour celebration of poetry, will see poems shared in the tunnels of Cornish 
tin mines, in the mirrors of Scottish gyms, on Welsh trains and the concourse of St 
Pancras station, on Newcastle’s metro system and Bradford’s big screens as the 
people of the United Kingdom turn to verse en masse.  

The day, supported by Royal Mail, BBC Local Radio, publishers and thousands of 
schools, libraries and bookshops across the nation, is a chance for everyone to hear, 
speak, read, write and perform poetry, for a change. This mass participation event is 
co-ordinated by the charity Forward Arts Foundation to highlight poetry’s power to 
change perceptions, renew communities and enable people to find the words they 
need for what really matters. 

Last year #NationalPoetryDay trended globally on Twitter, with over half a million 
active participants reading, writing and performing poems: 2018 looks set to be even 
bigger.   

On National Poetry Day, the BBC will be celebrating across all its channels; twelve 
BBC Local Poets, including Young Poet Laureate for London Momtaza Mehri and 
award-winning Yorkshire poet Kate Fox, will broadcast twelve newly commissioned 
poems inspired by this year’s theme of ‘change’; 36 specially selected new collections 
and anthologies – for children, for book-groups and for general readers - will be 
recommended at bookshops and libraries across the UK; and in a new partnership 
with the UK’s leading bookshop campaign, Books are My Bag – announced last week 
- there will be special poetry events taking place in bookshops on the day and on 
Bookshop Day (6th October).  



Hundreds of events will take place across the UK and Ireland on Thursday 4 October, 
2018, in cafes, galleries, pubs, church-halls, gardens and festivals. On social media, 
the nation is invited to share lines of favourite poems, whether as pictures, sound-
tracks or tweets. 

In Newcastle, Inpress Books are co-ordinating a Poetry Takeover on the Metro with 
pop-up performances across the network on 4; in Bradford the work of local poets is 
celebrated in film, featured on the big screen in city park throughout the day and 
delivered in partnership with Bradford UNESCO City of Film and Bradford Libraries; 
and in Liverpool, The Reader, the national charity that brings people together and 
books to life, will be encouraging people across the city - and beyond - to discover 
poems about ‘change’ in a specially curated digital poetry pack.  

Some of the hottest UK poets and spoken word artists will line-up for a special 
‘Tongue Fu’ at the Arnolfini theatre in Bristol and in Wales the Welsh Book Council 
are teaming up with Arriva trains to take school children from the Welsh Valleys to 
Cardiff Central station and Cardiff Library for special poetry events and workshops.  

The Scottish Poetry Library is working with gyms across Glasgow placing poems on 
the theme of ‘change’ in changing rooms and in Cornwall poet-in-residence Sally 
Crabtree will perform poetry in the tunnels of Geevor tin mine.  

Co-commissioned by BBC Contains Strong Language, 14-18 NOW – WW1 
Centenary Art Commissions and the British Council, contemporary Caribbean 
diaspora poets including Malika Booker and Jay Bernard read from a new anthology, 
Unwritten: Caribbean Poems after the First World War, at the Birmingham Royal 
Conservatoire;  while in London travellers will be treated to pop-up poetry across the 
Underground and the young finalists of the Betjeman Poetry Prize will be reading 
their poems on the concourse of St. Pancras station; at Battersea Arts Station star 
poets including Roger Robinson, Joelle Taylor and Chiedu Oraka are lining up for an 
immersive poetry journey, presented as part of Apples and Snakes 35th anniversary 
celebrations. 

Poetry Live returns to London’s Southbank Centre with a stellar line-up of young 
poets: Anthony Anaxagorou, Hannah Lowe, Caroline Bird and Zaffar Kunial; and 
Inua Ellams celebrates the 20th anniversary of the Miseducation of Lauryn Hill album 
with a RAP party at Canada Water Theatre.  

Certainly, poetry is having a moment, with sales of poetry books on the rise, revealing 
a strong appetite for the work of contemporary poets including Alice Oswald, Hollie 
McNish and Wendy Cope, a surge in demand for children’s poetry, and an 
increasingly diverse live events and festival scene. Poets are now moving in on 
territory long held by fiction, this year taking three national prizes generally awarded 
to prose-writers, with Helen Dunmore winning the Costa Book of the Year award, 
Pascale Petit the RSL Ondaatje Prize, and Kayo Chingonyi the Dylan Thomas Prize. 
Themed anthologies, particularly those that speak to shared emotions, fear or hope, 
are increasingly popular, while poetry is at the fore-front of current-affairs too: a 
Channel Four film of Ben Okri’s poem on Grenfell Tower, commissioned by the 
Financial Times, was viewed 6 million times on Facebook.  



According to the Taking Part survey 1.4 million adults in England write poetry of 
their own. In Westminster the first All Party Parliamentary Group for Poetry is being 
formed to celebrate the growing cultural, political and educational importance of the 
art form. Poetry has never felt so present. 

National Poetry Day (4th October 2018) is a mass celebration of poetry that annually 
engages people across the country in reading, writing, performing and listening to 
poems. The event, a fixture in the autumn calendar, enjoys very high participation 
rates, especially online and in schools and libraries: supporters include HRH the 
Prince of Wales and leading publishers, retailers and educational organisations. It is 
the hub of the national campaign for poetry, co-ordinated by Forward Arts 
Foundation, a charity which brings together leading poetry, literacy and literary 
organisations around a common purpose: the enjoyment, discovery and sharing of 
poetry. 

ENDS  

Media contacts: Annabel Robinson, FMcM Associates, tel. 020 7405 7422 or 
email annabelr@fmcm.co.uk  

NOTES TO EDITORS 

NATIONAL POETRY DAY 

National Poetry Day is an initiative of the Forward Arts Foundation, a charity that celebrates 
excellence in poetry and widens its audience. National Poetry Day brings together leading poetry, 
literacy and literary organisations around a shared purpose: promoting the enjoyment, discovery and 
sharing of poetry.  

http://nationalpoetryday.co.uk 

Twitter @PoetryDayUK #NationalPoetryDay 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/poetrydayuk 

Instagram: nationalpoetryday 

  

	


